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MINUTES
June 17th, 2014
1:30 p.m. to 4:30 p.m.

Members In attendance: Eric Philp, Marc Condojani, Jeanne Smith , Barry Pardus, Dave Walcher,
Brian Connors

Non-Members in attendance: Glenn Tapia — DCJ, Rich Gebhardt — Signal Behavioral Health,
Jagruti Shah — OBH, Terri Hurst — CCJRC, Abigail Tucker — Community Reach, Jessica Johnston —
Judicial, Frank Cornelia - CBHC

Administration

e Jeanne moved to approve minutes with a second from Barry. Minutes were approved.

e Due to a conflict, the February meeting will be held on February, 24™ 2015.

e The board determined that it supports using regular monthly meetings for local board
visits. The 4™ judicial district will hopefully come in August and the 16™ has also
expressed an interest in meeting with the statewide Board. A visit to the Steamboat
board will take place July 24™

Review of Local Board Requests

The Board reviewed requests from local boards as to resource deficits and needs they have in
their respective communities. More information and follow-up is needed with the local boards
before funding will be approved. Situations were identified where specific board members will
follow-up with local boards on issues like STIRRT development and Sober Living. These sorts of
expenses can’t be covered with Correctional Treatment funds, but programs exist across the state
that may be able to provide assistance to local communities. The Board determined that it can’t
fund costs related to staff, contract personnel, or building/facility related costs. These do not fit
under statutorily-authorized expenses. Discussion was had around the cost of training treatment
providers was had and the Board has deferred an official funding position until next month on the
issue of training. The board was verification from any local board receiving funding that it will use
the funds only for the authorized population: Clients with a substance-use/co-occurring disorder.

BHO Meeting Review

The board felt very positive about the recent meeting with representatives from the BHO
community. Next steps are to get lists of SUD providers from each BHO and cross-reference that
against the existing lists within the criminal justice community. Further action will be discussed
after this cross-referencing has been done.

The meeting adjourned at 4:30

Next Meeting: July 15", 2014. 710 Kipling Street, 3" Floor Conference Room.
Meeting Topics: Welcome to Eric Philp as Co-Chair, Finalize review of local board requests,
review requests from base-funded programs, overview of cash fund and FY2016 financial picture.
Begin discussions of FY2016 funding allocation.

Board Staff Contact Information:
1300 Broadway, 11" Floor, Denver, Co 80203
(720) 625-5770



